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	PRESS RELEASE


Recommendation and advice from the Czech Trade Inspection Authority
(Prague, December 15, 2017) To traders, Christmas is the most important time of the year. Their products and services shall meet the requirements of law. Consumers should responsibly consider selection and purchases of goods that they decide to pay for.

There are certain recommendations from the Czech Trade Inspection Authority based on which consumers could save both time and money.
· Buy in trustworthy ordinary shops and e-shops. Avoid e-shops that don’t provide any contact information. We recommend to carefully read terms and conditions. A number of risky e-shops presented on the CTIA website (https://www.coi.cz/pro-spotrebitele/rizikove-e-shopy/), don’t correctly inform consumers about the terms and conditions and their rights, including the right to withdraw from the contract.

· Check sellers and avoid fraud, using a practical guide on the website of the European Consumer Centre Czech Republic. 

· At Christmas markets, don’t buy presents that are intended for longer use – after Christmas the stands are gone as is hope for the possibility to claim defects.
· Ask for the bill of purchase. Seller isn’t obliged to issue it automatically. The following information is required for the receipt: which product was purchased, the price, purchase date, and the address of the seller for possible claim (jewellery sellers have such obligation and in addition they have to mark the purity as well as weight, and when it comes to jewels with precious stones, its name and value also have to be displayed). 

· Keep the bill of purchase. The seller has no legal obligation to take back or exchange purchased goods. However, if a seller provides such service before or at the moment of purchase, they have to comply with such indication. We recommend that consumers ask for this information in writing, e.g. written on the receipt. Generally, the period for making a claim is two years. There is a 14-days period during which consumers can withdraw from the contract. In case of a gift card charged with certain amount intended for a purchase of goods or use of a service, check the latest possible day of performance. The seller isn’t obliged to return the money for unused services. 

· Be careful also when purchasing carps, trees and decorations. Check proportions and type of selected trees. Ask for the bill of purchase also in order to prove that you bought the tree legally. Weight is the most problematic issue within purchases of carps. When purchasing Christmas decorations with candles, check if they are equipped with safety elements. 

· Be careful when purchasing on instalments. Every loan must be paid one day, so consider if Christmas purchases are really necessary and load your family budget for future years. If you take a credit, it is necessary to know the “real price”, i.e. the price which you would really pay for money lending or leasing. 
If a consumer has a dispute with a trader, they can turn to the department of out-of-court dispute resolution of the Czech Trade Inspection Authority. If the trader is from another EU country, Norway or Iceland, the European Consumer Centre can also help free of charge. 
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